Beloit Memorial High School - Band Boosters **MINUTES**April 8, 2014 7:00 p.m. Band Room

<u>2013-2014 Officers</u>: Kurt Handrich – President (handrich9951@sbcglobal.net)

Diedra Byrd – Vice President (<u>dbyrd@mhsjvl.org</u>) Cathy Ellis – Treasurer (<u>cjellis5860@gmail.com</u>) Jean Marie McKearn – Secretary (<u>mckearns@me.com</u>)

Treasurer's Report: Year-to-date finances provided by Cathy Ellis. THANK you.

<u>Memorial Day Parade</u>: Uniform sizing will begin after spring break during band class. Sunnie Mitchell agreed to help with the parade. We will need additional parents to walk in the parade and help with uniform sizing. Please contact Mr. Behrens (<u>cbehrens@sdb.k12.wi.us</u>) if you can help.

<u>Band Awards 6/1/14</u>: Mr. Behrens will contact ABC to get certificates. SENIORS – please send Mr. Behrens 10 pictures of yourself for the awards night. Details of the reception will be discussed at the May meeting.

<u>Booster Officers for 2014 – 2015</u>: We are in need of the following officers for the next school year: President, Vice President, and Treasurer. Jean Marie McKearn has agreed to stay on as Secretary (unless someone is dying to take over, it would not hurt her feelings). The following individuals were **nominated** for next year's officers and voting will take place during the May meeting:

President: Mary Wadle, Melody Stanton (possibly have co-chairs?)

Vice President: Debbie Hemerley, Amy Oselio, Dawn Socha

Treasurer: ????

If you are interested in a position, please attend our May meeting and/or contact Mr. Behrens.

<u>Field Trips/Chaperone Policy</u>: It was suggested that Chaperones pay the same rates as students unless they want to pay more for a single room. It was decided to plan high for costs of trips (10% cushion) and to plan on two Chaperones to a room.

Jazz Bands Updates

<u>LaCasa Fundraiser 4/11/14</u>: Ann Koth placed ads in the BDN & Shoper. Set up will be Thursday after school. Becky Ramsey agreed to sell shirts (\$20), CD's (\$15), and window clings (\$5). Cathy Ellis gave Jean Marie McKearn a \$50 check to get \$5 bills for the cash box.

<u>Wal-Mart Fundraiser</u>: Joel Otto confirmed dates of April 18 (11-7pm) & 19th (10-6pm). 2 shifts per students and adults. Mr. Behrens will be emailing out a spreadsheet to sign up.

New York Send-Off Party 5/4/14: The Lewis family agreed to host. To take place late afternoon. Everyone will bring a dish to pass. More information to follow.

Last Meeting for 2013-2014: May 20, 2014